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August 19, 2010
TERMS OF REFERENCE

RTCM Special Committee 129
Portrayal of Navigation-Related Information on Shipboard Displays
1. Recognizing that:

a) electronic displays have become widely used in navigational systems on a variety of vessels; and
b) the International Maritime Organization (IMO), International Electrotechnical Commission (IEC) and International Hydrographic Organization (IHO) have published standards, guidelines and recommendations for the presentation of navigation-related information on shipboard displays, including information from electronic charts and Automatic Identification Systems (AIS); 
there is a continuing need for the RTCM to produce standards, studies, reports, and recommendations that address the portrayal of navigation-related information on shipboard displays, including gaps in the international standards, guidelines and recommendations. 
2. The RTCM establishes the Terms of Reference for Special Committee 129 to:

c) consider the standards and evolving applications for electronic display technology and the portrayal of navigation-related information, including information from electronic charts and information transmitted between electronic navigational equipment and systems such as AIS; 
d) develop and maintain appropriate standards, studies, reports, and recommendations for the portrayal of navigation-related information on shipboard displays, as necessary to address gaps in the international standards, guidelines and recommendations; 
e) establish liaison and coordinate activities related to the portrayal of information with the e‑Navigation Steering Committee, the relevant Special Committees including SC 109, SC 112, SC 121 and SC 123, and the United States Coast Guard’s National Maritime Distress and Safety System (GMDSS) Implementation Task Force, as necessary to conduct the Committee’s work; 

f) establish liaison and coordinate activities with the IEC, IHO, National Marine Electronics Association (NMEA), and any other organization(s) involved in activities related to the portrayal of navigation-related information on shipboard displays, as necessary to conduct the Committee’s work.
3. In conducting it's work the Committee shall take into account at least the following:

g) the Bylaws of the RTCM (Paper 100-2010-BD-444), particularly Article V, Section 10 addressing Special Committees;
h) standards, guidelines and recommendations for and related to the portrayal of navigation-related information, and the transmission of navigation-related information between electronic navigational equipment and systems published by the IMO, IALA, IEC, IHO and NMEA;

i) GMDSS modernization;

j) identified needs for standards from potential users and suppliers; and
k) potential regulatory and/or technological impediments, domestic or international, to potential solutions.

4. The Committee shall keep the Board of Directors informed about the details of its work, particularly with respect to the development and maintenance of standards, studies, reports, and recommendations. This may be accomplished through the e‑Navigation Steering Committee.
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